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Resolution 2010-03 

_______________________________________________ 

Vehicle Licence Exemption 
Approved at the 59th Annual General Meeting June 2010 
 

WHEREAS most vehicles on Ontario roads must be registered; and 
 

WHEREAS municipal police services are required to pay annual license fees on 
vehicles used for policing local municipalities in the province of Ontario at the current 

fees of $74.00 in Southern Ontario; $37.00 Northern Ontario, and 
 
WHEREAS the costs related to policing are escalating, and  

 
WHEREAS police services in Ontario are faced with ongoing financial pressures to 

keep Ontario communities safe, and 
 
WHEREAS the provincial government provides a exemption for vehicle license fees 

for municipal fire vehicles, and  
 

WHEREAS an exemption for vehicle license fees is currently provided for Ontario 
Provincial Police vehicles, and 
 

WHEREAS in 2006, the Ontario Association of Chiefs of Polices called upon the 
Government of Ontario to provide the same exemption for annual license fees for 

municipal police vehicles as provided to the Ontario provincial Police and to municipal 
fire services. 
 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Ontario Association of Chiefs of Police 
again calls on the Government of Ontario to provide the same exemption for annual 

license fees for municipal police vehicles. 

 


